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Minutes of the BOXFORD CONSERVATION COMMISSION

TOWN HALL CONFERENCE ROOM #2
April 2, 2015   7:30PM

Present:  Peter Delaney, Natasha Grigg, Paris Beckett, Frank DiLuna, Director Ross Povenmire

Absent: Alan Fowler, Lana Spillman, Mark Mitsch
Others Present: Lou Athanas, Randy Johnson, Christine Barensfeld, Chief Mike Murphy, Brian Gregory, Andy Gori, John Morin, Bob Was, and others

Meeting Called to Order:

With a quorum present, Chairman Peter Delaney, called the meeting to order at 7:31PM.

7:32PM
PUBLIC HEARINGS AND SCHEDULED DISCUSSION ITEMS
· Continued RDA 2015-2: 255 Main Street, 23-1-12.1, 12.2, Central Development LLC: The Director advised there was a written request to continue this hearing to April 16. 
On a MOTION made by Grigg, second by Beckett, the Conservation Commission VOTED unanimously to continue the hearing for RDA 2015-2, 255 Main Street, to April 16, under the Act and the Bylaw.
· Continued NOI 114-1197: 10 Maple Ave, 17-2-19, Repucci: The Director advised there was a written request to continue this hearing to April 16. 
On a MOTION made by Beckett, second by Grigg, the Conservation Commission VOTED unanimously to continue the hearing for NOI 114-1197, 10 Maple Avenue, to April 16, under the Act and the Bylaw.
· Continued NOI 114-1201: 50 Four Mile Village, 19-2-18, Boxford Friendship Foundation: The Director advised there was a written request to continue this hearing to April 16. 
On a MOTION made by Beckett, second by Grigg, the Conservation Commission VOTED unanimously to continue the hearing for NOI 114-1201, Boxford Friendship Foundation, to April 16, under the Act and the Bylaw.

· Continued NOI 114-1200: 12 Mortimer Road, 27-1-11, Davis, Cell Tower: The Director advised there was a written request to continue this hearing to April 16. 
On a MOTION made by Beckett, second by Grigg, the Conservation Commission VOTED unanimously to continue the hearing for NOI 114-1200, 12 Mortimer Road, to April 16, under the Act and the Bylaw.
· Continued NOI 114-1202: 15 Lantern Lane, 28-2-6, Sullivan: The Director advised there is still too much snow cover to see the wetland and time is of the essence in repairing the septic system. He has no issues with the wetland line as flagged and he recommended that the ConsCom proceed with the Order of Conditions. DiLuna suggested that there be a condition that the wetland line be verified on the pre-construction site visit. 
On a MOTION made by DiLuna, second by Beckett, the Conservation Commission VOTED unanimously to close the hearing for NOI 114-1202, 15 Lantern Lane, to April 16, under the Act and the Bylaw.

On a MOTION made by DiLuna, second by Beckett, the Conservation Commission VOTED unanimously to execute and issue the Order of Conditions for NOI 114-1202, 15 Lantern Lane, as drafted and amended, under the Act and the Bylaw.
· Extension Request OOC 114-1016: 10 Essex Street, 12-1-12, Mathias: John Morin, of The Morin-Cameron Group, representing Jeff Mathias, appeared before the Conservation Commission to request an extension on their Order of Conditions for a septic system upgrade. He advised they are allowed to request one more extension and his clients are expecting to install their septic system in the summer.
On a MOTION made by Beckett, second by DiLuna, the Conservation Commission VOTED unanimously to extend the Order of Conditions for file #114-1016, 10 Essex Street, for one year, under the Act and the Bylaw.
7:51PM
SCHEDULED DISCUSSIONS:

· Apple Festival Parking Discussion: Bob Was of the Boxford Historical Society, began the discussion with his observations on where Apple Festival attendees park and the numbers of cars. He added that additional parking may be available behind the fire station and behind Cole School. A lengthy discussion ensued on various possible additional parking areas around the East Village, as well as the possibility of any exceptions that might apply that would allow the use of Haynes Field for parking once a year. Lou Athanas, a licensee of Haynes Field, suggested that Haynes Field may be useable as a parking area 2-3 years after they’ve tilled it and reseeded the field. Several additional suggestions were made in an effort to resolve the parking issue. Chairman Delaney did not want to make any decisions without a full Commission present and suggested that this discussion be continued to the next meeting, on April 16.
8:46PM
ROUTINES
· Review/amend/approve minutes:  There were no minutes available to approve. 
· Bills signed as required: The Director advised there are no bills.
· Administrator’s Report: 

· FEMA Evaluating the Charles Watershed: Povenmire advised that 2/3 of Boxford are included in the Charles Watershed that will be evaluated by FEMA. He will be attending the discussion on the Charles Watershed at the Hamilton/Wenham Library.
· Mitsch Completed Course: Povenmire advised that Mark Mitsch completed his Conservation Fundamentals course.
8:47PM
PENDING ACTION ITEMS:

· Ratify Emergency Certification: 45 Batchelder Road, National Grid: The Chair advised he was called by the Assistant Administrator Chuck Tyrone regarding a gas leak that needed to be repaired immediately and he issued an Emergency Certification to allow it. 
On a MOTION made by DiLuna, second by Grigg, the Conservation Commission VOTED unanimously to ratify the Emergency Certification for 45 Batchelder Road, under the Act.

· Annual Evaluation of Conservation Administrator: The Chair advised they have an evaluation to complete for the Conservation Administrator. He added that they should all have a copy of the evaluation form in their e-mail and asked that each of them complete the evaluation and they will discuss it at the next meeting and collaborate on one form to submit. 
8:55PM
OTHER BUSINESS:

· Revised Open Space Plan: Natasha Grigg provided an updated Open Space Plan to the Conservation Commission, as compiled by the Merrimack Valley Planning Commission. She added that she will be providing more copies to the Conservation Commission and ask for their help in ensuring the plan is accurate. 
· Site Walks: Delaney advised they will be taking care of the site walks next Thursday for the following: 255 Main Street, 10 Maple Avenue, 4 Mile Village.

Meeting Adjourned
With no further business before the Commission:

On a MOTION made by Grigg, second by Beckett, the Conservation Commission VOTED unanimously to adjourn at 9:04PM.

Respectfully Submitted, 

Judith A. Stickney
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